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Federal Property Management Regulations § 101–18.201

Subpart 101–18.2—Acquisition by
Purchase or Condemnation

§ 101–18.200 Purpose.
These regulations will:
(a) Encourage and expedite the acqui-

sition of real property by agreements
with owners;

(b) Avoid litigation where possible
and relieve congestion in the courts;

(c) Insure consistent treatment of
owners in the many Federal programs;
and

(d) Promote public confidence in Fed-
eral land acquisition practices.

§ 101–18.201 Basic acquisition policy.
GSA, to the greatest extent prac-

ticable, will:
(a) Make every reasonable effort to

acquire expeditiously real property by
negotiation.

(b) Appraise real property before the
initiation of negotiations and give the
owner or his designated representative
an opportunity to accompany the ap-
praiser during his inspection of the
property.

(c) Establish, prior to the initiation
of negotiations for real property, an
amount estimated to be the just com-
pensation therefor and make a prompt
offer to acquire the property for the
full amount so established. GSA will
provide the owner of the real property
to be acquired with a written state-
ment of the amount established as just
compensation and a summary of the
basis for it. Where appropriate, the just
compensation for the real properly ac-
quired and for damages to remaining
real property will be separately stated.
The summary statement to be fur-
nished the owner will include the fol-
lowing:

(1) Identification of the real property
and the estate or interest therein to be
acquired;

(2) Identification of the buildings,
structures, and other improvements
considered to be part of the real prop-
erty for which the offer of just com-
pensation is made;

(3) A statement that GSA’s deter-
mination of just compensation is based
on the estimated fair market value of
the property to be acquired. If only
part of the property is to be acquired
or the interest to be acquired is less

than the full interest of the owner, the
statement will explain the basis for the
determination of the just compensa-
tion;

(4) A statement that GSA’s deter-
mination of just compensation is not
less than its approved appraisal of the
property; and

(5) A statement that any increase or
decrease in the fair market value of the
real property, prior to the date of valu-
ation, caused by the public improve-
ment or project for which the real
property is to be acquired, or by the
likelihood that the real property would
be acquired for such improvement or
project, other than that due to phys-
ical deterioration within the reason-
able control of the owner, has been dis-
regarded in making the determination
of just compensation for the property.

(d) Acquire at least an equal interest
in all buildings, structures, or other
improvements located upon the real
property. This includes buildings,
structures, or other improvements that
GSA requires to be removed from the
real property or that GSA determines
will affect adversely the proposed use
of the real property. If any buildings,
structures, or other improvements
comprising part of the real property
are the property of an occupant who
has the right or obligation to remove
them at the expiration of his term, the
total just compensation for the real
property, including the property of the
occupant, will be determined and the
occupant will be paid the greater of
the:

(1) Fair market value of the build-
ings, structures, or other improve-
ments to be removed from the prop-
erty; or

(2) Contributive fair market value of
the occupant’s improvements to the
fair market value of the entirety,
which value should not be less than the
value of his improvements for removal
from the real property. Payment under
this paragraph (d) of this section will
not be a duplication of any payment
otherwise authorized by law. No pay-
ment will be made unless the land-
owner disclaims all interests in the oc-
cupant’s improvements and the occu-
pant in consideration for such payment
shall assign, transfer, and release to
the Government all his right, title, and
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